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The Red Bluff Fall Roundup Rally has come and gone and was hosted by Janet Ream & Debbie Smith along with Tom & 
Sheryl Costa,and Dave & Bobbi Peterson. The weather was great with 28 coaches and New Members George & Linda 
McKiernan as well as Bob & Carolyn Bulot as 1st Timers.  We also had two guests, Larry & Ellen Johnson’s son, Steve, 
and a friend of Tom & Lois Getzfrid, Susan, she lives in Australia.  It was great fun talking & enjoying both.    

Quite a number of coaches came in early so Debbie and I along with Tom, Sheryl, Dave & Bobbi invited the early 
arrivals out for hamburgers, hot dogs and a tour of our home.  

Wednesday was the pre- rally dinner cruise on Lake Shasta, the weather was nice but did get cool toward evening. We 
cruised down the McCloud arm and under the Veteran’s Memorial Bridge (where Interstate 5 crosses Lake Shasta) and 
were served a wonderful meal, brought out by boat with the head chef serving shrimp, chicken and tri-tip steak with 
wonderful side dishes there were 47 of us on board. 

Friday evening, we opened the Rally with introductions of the 1st Timers and guests. Dinner was provided by Etched 
in Elegance Catering and what a great job Robin and her crew did for the four dinners and three breakfasts. Debbie 
and I displayed some of the wood art projects we make, Bobbi & Sheryl contributed beautiful gift baskets for a Raffle 
the last evening and we also sold 50/50 raffle tickets. 

Saturday everyone was on their own, a day exploring the area with a local car/airplane show and Farmer’s Market to 
visit.  Saturday, we were very pleased to have Don & Nancy Baumgart join us, they have sold their coach and want to 
stay involved.  Saturday evening, we all got together for dinner and a game of Card Bingo, Thanks to Tom and Sheryl 
for taking charge of the game, what a great time we had.



Incoming Vice President’s Report

Hello Romers. I want to thank you for 
electing me as Vice President (one more 

time).  I look forward to working with President Steve Hobbs 
and the new Board Members over the next 2 years.

2018 is booked up with Spring & Fall Rallies - see Mark your 
Calendar!  

With one proposed rally on the books for 2019, we continue 
hoping/looking for volunteers to host rallies in 2019 and 
beyond.  If you have an idea of a fun or interesting place for a 
rally, give me a call and I would be glad to discuss it with you.

Duncan Holt

R
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Sunday breakfast was great and everyone was off to see the area, a few went back to Shasta Lake to take the tour of 
Shasta Caverns and said it was well worth it.  Debbie & I conducted another tour of our home for the ones that were 
not there on Wednesday.  

Monday, we had breakfast and the General Meeting which included election of new officers.   After dinner, we held 
the Raffle for the items that Debbie and I made as well as the nice baskets put together by Bobbi & Sheryl and the 
50/50 Raffle drawing.  Nice way to help make ends meet!  Plus, auctioning off the bar, always a fun time! 

Tuesday morning everyone came for the continental breakfast and to say good bye until the next rally.

We would like to thank Rob & Larry for again doing a great job putting together the bar and getting volunteers to help 
each evening to pour it our way, “Say When”!!

Also, Bobbi & Sheryl for putting together all the table decorations and making 
the beautiful baskets for the raffle. Also to Tom & Sheryl, Dave & Bobbi for 
helping each day with whatever needed to be done.

Finally, Thanks to everyone that attended our Rally, I think it was a big success. 
Debbie and I are looking forward to the next rally.

 Janet & Debbie with Bobbi & Dave and Sheryl & Tom 

In Coming President’s Report

Wow Now I’m President!!! It was 
fun being Vice President working 

under President Knud and I’m looking forward to 
being President of the Monaco Romers.  I would 
like to thank all of you for electing me.
 
Thank you Janet and Debbie, Bobbi & Dave & Sheryl 
& Tom for putting on a great rally at the DURANGO 
RV RESORT in Red Bluff.  And, Janet & Debbie, 
what a beautiful tour and dinner we enjoyed at your 
wonderful log home. Thank you from all of us.

Welcome aboard to the NEW Officers and Board 
Members.  I am looking forward to working with our  
Vice President Duncan Holt, this guy has a lot of 
talent and good ideas we can capitalize on.  We are 
looking forward to further good times with great 
rallies coming up! 
 
See you all at the next rally in Indio, CA. 

STEPHEN HOBBS

 Out Going President’s Message

The baton has been passed to the new slate of 
officers as listed in this newsletter. I want to thank all the 
officers that served during my term as President for their 
cooperation and support which certainly made my job easier. 
The club moves forward and Steve Hobbs is going to be a 
fantastic leader.
Wow, these new guys are really getting things done already. 
Rallies are fixed and scheduled clear into 2019.  Hang on 
guys, it is going to be a great ride with exciting venues to 
travel to.  I look forward to seeing all of you down the road at 
rallies and as we may cross paths in our other travels.

Knud



 Officers  & Board Members 
Congratulations to:  

President - Stephen Hobbs
email: stephen@hobbscontainer.com  Phone: 559.679.8800

Vice President - Duncan Holt
email: dcholt2014@gmail.com  Phone:  321.604.0144

Secretary - Maureen Bouma
email: Corvette59@verizon.net  Phone:  951.532.4659

Treasurer -  G’Nell De Lack
email: gdelack@aol.com  Phone:  208.755.2392

FMCA Director - Curt Curtis
email: curtcurtis@verizon.net  Phone: 805-441-6730

FMCA Alt. Director - Larry Johnson
email: ljohns0721@gmail.com  Phone: 310.200.8105

Past President - Knud Bjornestad
email:  bjornbear@msn.com  Phone:  623.640.2525

Membership - Rob Crow
email: robertcrow80@gmail.com  Phone: 928.453.1462

WebMaster:  Tom Townsend
email: tom@pacecases.com  Phone: 760.749.5285

Newsletter - Marsha Taylor - resigning May 2018

email: marshataylor903@gmail.com  Phone 714.697.0725

Sunshine & Showers - Nancy Holt
nlholt2014@gmail.com  Phone: 321.604.6714

Apparel - Marsha Taylor
email: marshataylor@gmail.com Phone: 714.697.0725

(G’Nell De Lack not pictured)
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General Business Meeting
Red Bluff Fall Roundup

Durango RV Resort, Red Bluff, CA
September 25, 2017

President Knud Bjornestad called the meeting to order at 9:32 AM.

Tom Getzfrid led us in the Pledge of Allegiance to our Flag.

President Bjornestad thanked the rally masters Janet Ream, Debbie Smith, Bobbie & Dave Peterson and Sheryl 
& Tom Costa for hosting such a wonderful rally. The resounding round of applause indicated the members 
felt the same about the rally.

President Bjornestad then introduced our new member and first timer to a Monaco Romers rally. They are 
Linda & George McKiernan from Sparks, NV. In addition, he called out Carolyn & Bob Bulot from Palm Desert, 
CA who joined in 2013 but haven’t been to a rally since then.

Secretary’s Report:
ï Secretary Tom Townsend stated that the minutes of the General Meeting held March 30, 2017 at the 

Distant Drums RV Resort in Camp Verde, AZ were published in the most recent newsletter.
ï He asked for any additions or corrections. Being none –
ï He called for a motion to accept the minutes as published. A motion was made and seconded.

ï Minutes were passed as published.

Treasurer’s Report:
ï Treasurer Karenann Evans read the treasurer’s report effective September 22, 2017.

ï The report stands as read, is included with the official minutes in the Secretary’s Log Book and will be 
published in the Treasurer’s Report section in the newsletter in which these minutes are published.

Vice-President’s Report:
ï Vice-President Stephen Hobbs said that the 2018 rallies are confirmed as well as some commitments 

for 2019 (see Vice President’s Report in the newsletter in which these minutes are published).
ï Jim & Susan Lewis spoke to the first rally being held in 2018. It is being held at the Riverside County 

Fair Grounds, Indio, Ca January 7 – 14, 2018. Among other things, they will be on blacktop and have 
30amp electrical service. Their primary function is to provide shuttle service in oversized golf carts to 
help people in the back 40  get to the featured events area. The Lewis’ passed out a flyer on the rally.

ï John Van Doren spoke to the Spring into the Mother Lode rally being held April 28 – May 2, 2018 at 
the Mother Lode Fairgrounds in Sonora, CA. This rally will be hosted by Phyllis & Gary Wimberly, Geri 
& Dennis Dee and Dottie & John Van Doren. A flyer of information was passed out plus a paper was 
circulated for potential attendees to sign up showing their interest in attending.

ï Paul Klempner raised the question would people be willing to attend another Mother Lode area rally 
September 24 – 28, 2018. The facility is only about 50 miles from the Sonora Spring rally and the 
cost will be around $400+. A show of hands suggested there were sufficient numbers to 
pursue this project.

ï Vice-President Hobbs said that it looks promising that we will have a rally in 2019 at the 
Pala Indian Reservation’s new RV Resort in Pala, CA which is in North San Diego county.

President Knud appealed to all members present to get active and become a participating rally 
master or co-rally master. 
FMCA National Director’s Report:

ï FMCA National Director Jim Lewis discussed the proposed changes to FMCA’s Articles of 
Incorporation & Constitution and passed out a ballot so all members can vote Yes or No and mail the 
ballot in to FMCA.

ï Please refer to the FMCA National Director / Alternate National Director Report in the newsletter in 
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which these minutes are published, for further information.
Newsletter Editor’s Report:

ï Newsletter Editor Marsha Taylor requested all members, at the conclusion of the business meeting to 
meet by the barbeque pit for a group picture.

ï She requested that all officer reports be submitted to her in a week or so.
ï She also said that she was going to resign as Newsletter Editor just as soon as she could find a 

replacement. She has one party interested but wanted to open it up to the floor. She is more than 
willing to train her replacement to bring the person up to speed.

Membership Chairman’s Report:
ï Membership Chairman Rob Crow said we have 101 current members.
ï It was asked if member’s pictures could be included next to their names in the roster. According to 

Rob, he has made an attempt to do this but his current program doesn’t support this. Perhaps in the 
future.

ï Please see Membership Report in the newsletter in which these minutes are published for additional 
detail and information.

Webmaster’s Report: Webmaster Tom Townsend indicated that 5,848 hits have taken place since this 
counter was installed. 
Sunshine & Showers / Romer’s Apparel Reports:

ï Sunshine & Showers lady Nancy Baumgart reported on several of the Monaco Romers who have had 
problems. Please see Sunshine & Showers Report in the newsletter in which these minutes are 
published.

ï Nancy also has Romers apparel for sale here at the Rally. Also, you can order the jackets off the 
Monaco Romers web site.

Since Nancy and Don Baumgart have sold their motor coach, Nancy has resigned her position as Sunshine & 
Showers reporter. President Knud said that Nancy Holt will be taking on the responsibilities of this position. 
He also stated that Marsha Taylor will be taking on the merchandise aspect of what Nancy has been handling 
for Monaco Romers for many years now.
Old Business: President Bjornestad called for any old business. Being none, he called for . . .

New Business:

• President Bjornestad called on the Nominating Committee, made up of Chairman Tom Getzfrid, 
members John Van Doren, Rob Wilson, Jim Lewis and Richard Bouma to call forward their 
recommendations for the Monaco Romers Board of Directors for 2018 – 2019.

o Larry Johnson as FMCA Alternate Director. Confirmed by the floor.
o Jim Lewis as FMCA Director. Mr. Lewis respectfully declined the position and made a 

recommendation that Curt Curtis be considered for the position. Curt accepted and was 
confirmed by the floor.

o G’Nell De Lack as Treasurer. Confirmed by the floor.
o Maureen Bouma as Secretary. Confirmed by the floor.
o Duncan Holt as Vice-President. Confirmed by the floor.
o Stephen Hobbs as President. Confirmed by the floor.

• At the request of President Bjornestad, Jim Lewis carried out the formal swearing in of the newly 
installed officers.

• Head Bartender Rob Wilson took the floor and called upon all the Romers who served as bartenders 
throughout this rally to stand. They received an overwhelming round of appreciation through 
applause.

• Nancy Baumgart was called upon by President Bornestad to read the Audit Report that was conducted 
on September 25, 2017 by her and Shirley Crow. 

• They completed a review of the revenues, expenses, bank statements, and rally detail 
information for the period between October 21, 2015 and September 25, 2017. They found all 
record to be in order for that time frame. They commended Karenann Evans for her 
performance as Treasures for the Monaco Romers.

• Their report is attached hereto and is included in the Secretary’s Minutes Log Book.



President Bjornestad presented a 30 Year Certificate the Monaco 
Romers received from FMCA along with a check for $150.

President Knud presented those officers retiring from service a card of 
appreciation from the Monaco Romers.

President Knud Bjornestad called for any other new business. Being 
none a motion was called for, made and seconded to adjourn the 
meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 10:34 AM.

Respectfully submitted, Tom Townsend, Secretary

Monaco Romers currently have 101 paid member 
coaches.  

1st Timers

Bob & Carolyn Bulot 
Palm Desert, CA

New Members

George & Linda McKiernan
Sparks, Nevada
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Sunshine & Showers Report
During Ellen & Larry Johnson’s vacation in Italy 
this past May, Ellen suffered an acute 
appendicitis attack and underwent emergency 
surgery.  Their return flight was delayed a few 
days, but fortunately, Ellen had a speedy 

recovery.
Knud and Darline Bjornestad gave us a scare, but all is fine 
now.  Darline had been experiencing lightheadedness for some 
time due to very low blood pressure.  On June 30, Darline 
received a pacemaker and is feeling much better.  Knud had an 
angiogram which showed that he needed a stent, and that was 
accomplished on July 3.      
Judy Hays was diagnosed with breast cancer in July and has 
been undergoing chemotherapy.  Our prayers are with you, 
Judy!  We hope to see you at the next rally!

Phyllis Wimberly underwent her second knee replacement 
surgery in June and has been recovering.  Gary & Phyllis will 
be back with their Romer friends by hosting the upcoming 2018 
Spring rally.     

Bob Hunter recently was diagnosed with breast cancer, but 
reports are that he is doing really well. 

Rich & Raylene Beeber are on a Panama Canal cruise during 
this rally and will see their Romer friends at a future rally.

Shortly after Tom & Lois Getzfrid returned home from this rally, 
we heard that Tom was hospitalized for 3 days due to two 
different stomach infections, one viral and the other bacterial.  
Lois reports that Tom first had a high fever and blood pressure, 
then dangerously low temp and blood pressure, vitals all over 
the place.  He is now home and recovering very well and 
getting stronger every day.

Don & I sold our motorhome this past June and have changed 
our membership status to emeritus, which means we have 
retired from motorhoming and can no longer hold an office, but 
plan to still be with you all at some future rallies (via motels).  
It’s been a great 20 years!  
Thank you all for the beautiful plaque presented to us at this 
rally!!   Your new Chairman is Nancy Holt, so please call or text 
her with your Sunshine & Showers news. (See Officers Listing for 
email/phone #)

May you always have: Love to share, Health to spare, and 
Friends who care!

Nancy Baumgart

Romer Apparel
Please see our website for information on apparel.  I’ve retired after 
20 years!  Marsha Taylor is the new Apparel Chairman, so call, text, 
or see Marsha at future rallies to purchase Romer shirts and hats.  
Thanks for all your help and support these past years! 

Golf Report

The golf tournament at the Red 
Bluff rally was scheduled for Monday, 
September 25th at the Rolling Hills Casino Golf 
Club in Corning, CA. Unfortunately, only two 
golfers had signed up to play. As a result, golf 
was eliminated from the schedule.

Those who have played in previous Romer golf 
events have had a great time, enjoying both 

the game and the friendship. We hope this was 
an exception and that more Romers will  join us 
at future rallies. Our goal is for the participants 

to have fun, regardless of skill level.    
 Curt Curtis

Behind every 
Successful Bar 
are the Ladies! 

Thank you 
Dianne & Ellen

Thank You  Nancy  Baumgart for  20 years of 
volunteering on the Monaco Romers Board.
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MARK YOUR CALENDAR
Monaco Romer Rallies

Indio FMCA Rally  January 7 - 14, 2018
Jim & Susan Lewis

Spring in the Mother Lode  
Sonara, CA    April 28 - May 2,   2018

Gary & Phyllis Wimberly
John & Dottie Van Doren

Dennis & Geri Dee

Another Proposed Rally in the Mother Lode area
September 24 - Sept 28, 2018

Paul & Pat Klempner

Spring 2019?
Pala Indian Reservation -  a new RV Resort

Joann Bush & Bill Beckley

Monaco International 
2018 Living The Dream - Moultrie, GA

March 9 - 12,  2018

FMCA Rallies
Southern Charm in Perry, GA   March 15 - 18, 2018

Gillette Wyoming    July 18 - 21, 2018
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Card 
Bingo 

Winners



Red Bluff Round Up Rally Attendees 
1.   Knud & Darline Bjornestad
2.  Richard & Maureen Bouma
3.  Bill Beckley & Joann Bush
4.  Bob & Carolyn Bulot  ** !st Timers
5.  Pat & Kathy Coleman
6.  Tom & Sheryl Costa
7.   Rob & Shirley Crow
8.   Curt & Joann Curtis
9.   Dennis & Geri Dee
10. Dale & Judy Evans
11. Bob & Karenann Evans
12. Tom & Lois Getzfrid / Susan
13.  Stephen & Donnis Hobbs
14.  Duncan & Nancy Holt
15.  Larry & Ellen Johnson / Steve
16.  Paul & Pat Klempner
17.  Jim & Susan Lewis
18.  George & Linda McKeirnan ** New Members
19.  Dominic & Jessie Oliveira
20.  Dave & Bobbi Peterson
21.  Jerry & Inge Plier
22.  John Roan
23.  Debbie Smith & Janet Ream
24.  Ken Stender & Nancy Marcel
25.  Dave & Marsha Taylor
26.  Tom Townsend & Bill Burns
27.  John & Dottie Van Doren
28.  Rob & Dianne Wilson
29.  Don & Nancy Baumgart  (sold their coach & hoteling it)

Please Visit the club 
website: 

monacoromers.com 
Hope to see many of you 

in Indio - 2018.
M a r s h a  Ta y l o r

Tech Talk
There were approximately 30 Monaco Romers that attended 
Tech Talk which opened with input from members who were 
having problems.
When traveling to the Rally,  Dave Taylor stated he had a 
problem putting his hydraulic slides in & out and after much help 
from a group of people,  found the control box located on the 
front firewall above the generator had accumulated water and 
many contacts were badly corroded. This box has a seal & 
supposed to be a water tight box which it was not.  Cleaning up 
contacts got the slides working temporarily and a new HWH box 
was ordered. Others with similar boxes had a small hole drilled 
in the bottom. School is still out on where the water came from? 
Could be from the windshield or heater hoses or Windshield 
washer??? 
Many complained of poor/bad headlights. There are some fixes 
available which have improved night time visibility significantly. 
They are:

1. Make sure you have 12 amps at the headlight
2. Replace clouded lenses. Google the part number on the 

front of the lens.($65 + or -)
3. Replace the bulb with a higher output bulb available 

from NAPA and other parts houses.  Approx $50/pair 
and will add 120 ft. of distance to your lights

4. Re-align you lights (in and out & up and down).
Jerry Plier reported his refrigerator was turned way up and was 
still not cold.  Discussion suggested the $ bill test to check the 
seals as they may need replacing, also adjustment of the hinge 
and checking for frost buildup in the freezer. Might also consider 
trashing and getting another NORCOLD.
Curt Curtis reported a “beeping noise” by the door. Comments 
centered around the alarm system---Check the contact points.
Rob Wilson reported that CoachNet tow insurance does not 
cover you when an accident is involved, you’ll need to use  your 
vehicle’s insurance.
There was much discussion about breakdowns happening soon 
after having you vehicle worked on at repair shops. Check the 
work, if you can, and know the shop!!!            

 TOM GETZFRID
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Member Vote: 
Proposed Changes To FMCA’s Articles Of Incorporation & Constitution
               During its meeting on July 12, 2017, FMCA’s Governing Board passed a motion to amend the FMCA Articles 
of Incorporation and the FMCA Constitution so as to change the words
“motor coach or motor home” to “recreation vehicle.”
If approved by the membership, this will result in owners of the following vehicle definition being eligible for membership 
in Family Motor Coach Association:
“The term ‘recreation vehicle,’ as used herein, is defined as a self-contained wheeled vehicle that includes permanently 
installed cooking, sleeping, and sanitary facilities.”
The Governing Board approved this motion with the following rationale:
• As the RV community continues to evolve,FMCA needs to ensure that its mission statement is suf- ficiently broad to 
allow the Governing Board to take new and innovative steps to meet the needs and expectations of the membership. 
This could include the formation of new subsidiaries and associating with other organizations in the RV field.
• Evolution in the RV industry results in sales of different types of RVs fluctuating, so that in some periods sales of 
motorhomes decline in favor of other RV types.
• Many times friends and relatives who share the RV lifestyle and enjoy traveling together are own- ers of different types 
of RVs and, as a result of current policies, forgo membership in FMCA.
If the majority of members who return a ballot approve this proposal, FMCA will become an organization not only for 
motorhome owners but also for owners of other recreation vehicles that meet the above criteria.
Please vote by completing the ballot below and return- ing it to Mandel and Associates Inc., 431 Ohio Pike, Suite 
201, Cincinnati, OH 45255 by November 30, 2017.
 
ARTICLES OF INCORPORATION & CONSTITUTION — BALLOT

INSTRUCTIONS: Printed in this issue of the magazine are proposed changes to the current Family Motor 
Coach Association Articles of Incorporation and Constitution. This is the return ballot. You may vote for ONE 
(1). Mark your ballot by placing an “X” in the box, remove the ballot, and mail (postal mail only) to:

MANDEL AND ASSOCIATES INC. • 431 OHIO PIKE, SUITE 201 • CINCINNATI, OH 45255

Full, Full Lifetime, Life, or Honorary members who have advanced from one of these classes are entitled to 
cast a vote. One vote per FMCA member number. Ballot must be filled out completely to be valid.
Accept The Changes To The Articles Of Incorporation & Constitution

NAME AND FMCA MEMBER NUMBER  __________________________________________________

SIGNATURE   _______________________________________________________________
 
 ❍ YES          ❍ NO

BALLOT MUST BE RECEIVED BY THE CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANT BY 
NOVEMBER 30, 2017

CITY AND STATE/PROVINCE OF MEMBER__________________________________________________
 

FMCA Proposed changes to FMCA’s Articles of Incorporation & Constitution - PLEASE VOTE
This change will allow “Towables”. Please see the Article in the September, October &/or  November 
FMCA magazines.   It has been an ongoing discussion with FMCA for quite a while.  You will need to cut 
out and mail in and, also, insure your membership info is updated.  FMCA needs your vote!  
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